

July 2025

Dear Parents

It has been lovely to spend some time with the children as we begin our journey of getting to know them and welcoming them into school life in their new class. We have been so impressed with how happy and confident they are already. We hope this letter will answer questions that you may have. Please remember Dojo is always there as a communication tool to ask questions and share concerns with us (as well as face to face chats too).

Timings

For the first 3 days you can bring your child to Reception at 8.45am and pick them up from the main reception area at 2.30pm.

Then from the first full week Morning drop off will be 8.15am – 8.30am the gates will open at 8.15am and close promptly at 08.30. A member of Rainbow team will be in the pavilion to collect the children in groups. Children arriving after 08.30am will need to report to the main school office.

Afternoon pick up will be from the pavilion at 3.10pm.

Register opens at 8.30am and closes at 8.40am

Staffing

The teachers in Rainbow Class are Mrs Thurman (Class Teacher Monday - Thursday), Mrs Whittle (TA Tuesday - Friday) Mrs Taylor TA (Monday) Mrs Chick (Thursday am) Mrs Munn (Friday am)

Mr Gutch PE Coach

Mr McCarty (Forest School)

An important plea to save things getting lost

Can you please ensure that **all items of clothing**, including shoes and **all personal items** including water bottles, lunch boxes/bags (on outside) are named so that if they get misplaced or forgotten they can quickly be located with their owner. There are lots of children with identical shoes which will make it difficult to match the owners once we start to wear wellies.

Class Dojo

Thank you for signing up to dojo so efficiently as this is our main communication tool with parents during the school day. Class stories will be posted each Thursday to give you an insight into the children's learning that week. You will also see what dojo awards your child has been awarded each day. Dojo monsters are randomly selected for children but they can be personalised at home with you via the app/website. Golden





Awards are given out to individual children and family can attend our Friday Collective Worships. We will start attending the worships as soon as we feel they are ready to be in the hall, happy and settled.

Book Bags

We actively encourage all children to have a book bag which they bring to school each day. This usually houses children's reading books and reading record and allows children to become independent with taking home letters and work to share with you. With all book bags looking identical, we also encourage children to choose a small key ring or distinguishing feature (sometimes children replace the strap) to help them identify their book bag more easily.

PE Kits / Days

Rainbow Class will have 2 PE sessions a week on a Thursday and Friday. On these days children should come to school dressed in their PE kits and they will spend the whole day in PE kits. Please consider the weather and have a tracksuit for colder days as many PE lessons will be held outside. Shorts and a T.shirt are better for warmer days. Trainers are the most universal footwear which will be best for most PE activities.

Forest School Day

We are delighted to let you know that our biweekly Forest School/outdoor learning session will continue this year and our allocated slot will be in the afternoon each Monday. To ensure Forest School/outdoor learning is an enjoyable activity for children they will need a set of waterproofs to bring to school each Monday come rain or shine, children will make the most of the school garden for this session. All in one suits or 2 piece outfits are fine for this – we recommend looking in the charity shops for these as children usually out grow waterproofs before they wear out. Forest School Kit should ideally be in a separate bag to their change of clothes bag.. Due to space, please could you send in Forest school/outdoor learning each Monday and we will return them home to be washed/dried for the following week. **Please name ALL items and bags.**

Wellies and coats

Due to the muddy nature of parts of our outdoor classroom, we recommend that children have a pair of named wellies in school each day – ideally stored on our welly rack to save unpacking each day. We do have some spare wellies but children do seem to like to have their own wellies that they can easily identify. We also recommend children have a coat each day – we all know how changeable our weather can be!

Snack time

Children will be offered a piece of fruit from the class fruit bowl each morning during our snack time, alongside a cup of milk. However, children are also invited to bring their own piece of fruit or healthy snack each day if they would like. Suitable items include fresh fruit or dried fruit. Unfortunately, biscuits, crisps, sugary snacks will need to be eaten at lunch time and not during our snack time. We ask that snacks are clearly named if brought in a pot – children will be helped to pop these in their trays when they arrive in class of a morning. In line with our Healthy Schools initiative too, we ask that children bring water in their class water bottle – juice can be part of a child's lunch drink. The new EYFS curriculum has a huge push on teaching children about how to keep their teeth as healthy as possible.

Please be reminded we are a NUT FREE school and we also have a child with a severe PINEAPPLE allergy.





Reading books

All children will bring a book of their choice, initially and a reading diary before the end of the second week. Please look out for leaflets and handouts which will support you in developing your child's reading at home, alongside the work we will be doing in class. Once your child has been introduced to their first phonics in class, a reading book linked to the Little Wandle sounds will be coming home with your child. We cannot emphasize what a difference it makes to a child's progress when children read with family at home as well as school staff. We hope you will use information we send home to make reading at home a positive, nurturing time with your child and something that becomes a time of the day to look forward to.

School Lunches

You will receive your log on details for our online payment in September and ordering system SCOPAY. (Reception children have free school meals). This will allow you to order your child's school dinners and let us know if you would like them to have a cooked dinner, baguette or jacket potato. In the meantime, we will ask the children each morning if they are having a packed lunch or school lunch. Please take time to look at the menu (and look our for menu changes which are announced on admin dojo) and these should help you work out with your child which dinners they will enjoy and which they are unlikely to enjoy. We will always let you know if a dinner hasn't gone down well but we also encourage children to try new things. Children can switch between school dinners and packed lunch but please order dinners online once accounts are up and running.

We hope that this letter answers some of your questions. We will be sending out half termly overviews and key dates for your diary very soon too. We look forward to working with our new families over the next year.

Our very best wishes,

Rainbow Class Team

